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The Second Sunday of Lent; March 8, 2020
How is your Lent going?  Have you been mindful of the presence of God

in your life?  Lent is a reminder for us to reflect on if every aspect of our life
includes God and faith.  Do we place our trust in our heavenly Father?  Do
we treat our families, friends and neighbors as if our faith and our trust in the
word of God matters?  God has called us to be holy!  May we strive to live a
holy life.

In today’s Gospel Jesus is transfigured in front of Peter, James and John.
They are provided with the vision of Jesus, conversing with Moses and Elijah.
They were blessed to be able to see Jesus in his glory, hearing the voice of
God say, “This is my beloved Son, with whom I am well pleased, listen to
him.”  When the disciples heard this, they fell prostrate and were very much
afraid.  Jesus touched them saying, “rise and do not be afraid.”

We are blessed every time we celebrate Mass to be able to see Jesus, in the
Word and in the Eucharist.  We receive him into our body and are to take him
out into the world, living our lives, in the love of God.  May we do our very
best to carry out his mission.

We have a new opportunity here at St. Philip’s to help carry out the mis-
sion.  We have four Vocations Chalices, which we can take turns bringing
into our homes for a week at a time.  We can bring one of the chalices into
our home, set it up in a place of honor and each day spend some extra time in
prayer for vocations.  The Catholic Church worldwide and in our Diocese is
in need of good, holy men to be open to God’s call to the priesthood and the
diaconate.  We are also in need of good, holy women to be open to the call to
religious life.

This past week Marlene and I brought one of the Vocations Chalices into
our home and invested some extra time in prayer for vocations.  It has been
good for us to together share this extra time in prayer.  I would like to encour-
age families to consider being a part of this ministry.  You can do it once (for
one week) or you may decide to sign up for this ministry on a regular monthly
basis (one week a month).
I pray that you and your family have a blessed Lent.
Deacon Kermit



Monday, Mar 9
8:30 AM Mass: +Clarence Soley

Tuesday, Mar 10
12:10 PM Mass: +Virginia Feneis

6:30 PM Mass: +Jvonne Gray

Wednesday, Mar 11
8:40 AM Votive Mass for the Church: +Pauline Huewe and

+Donald LaVoy

Thursday, Mar 12
7:00 AM Mass: +David Chandler

10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): +Rose Gallagher
10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)
Friday, Mar 13

8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Our Lady of the Lakes
Magnificat Service Team of Walker

Saturday, Mar 14
5:30 PM Mass: +Don Carriere

Sunday, Mar 15
7:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Jerry Weber
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Mike Kelly

Monday, Mar 9
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
11:00 AM Funeral for Darlene Kloeppner

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
5:45 PM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
6:00 PM Triduum Choir (Church)
7:00 PM Music Ministry Social (Social Hall)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Tuesday, Mar 10
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

12:45 PM Lenten Soup Luncheon (Social Hall)
7:00 PM School Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Mar 11
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Mar 12
6:00 AM Men’s Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
5:00 PM Meditation Prayer (St. Elizabeth Rm)
5:30 PM LifeTeen Band Practice (Music Rm)
6:00 PM Parish Prayer Service (Chapel)
6:30 PM Communion and Liberation (St. Cabrini Rm)

Friday, Mar 13
10:00 AM Bible Study (St. Elizabeth Rm)

2:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Gym)
4:30 PM to 6:30 PM Lenten Fish Fry (Social Hall)
6:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
6:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Church)

Saturday, Mar 14
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Mar 15
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:30 AM to 10:30 AM KC Pancake Breakfast (Social Hall)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Rm)
9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Kdg Classroom)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
10:05 AM Bible Study-The Bible is a Catholic Book (St. Eliz Rm)

5:00 PM Parish Prayer Service (Chapel)

Monday, Mar 9
● Dn 9:4b-10
● Ps 79:8,9,11,13
● Lk 6:36-38

Tuesday, Mar 10
● Is 1:10,16-20
● Ps 50:8-9,16-17,21,23
● Mt 23:1-12

Wednesday, Mar 11
● Jer 18:18-20
● Ps 31:5-6,14-16
● Mt 20:17-28

Thursday, Mar 12
● Jer 17:5-10
● Ps 1:1-4,6
● Lk 16:19-31

Friday, Mar 13
● Gn 37:3-4,12-13a,17b-28a
● Ps 105:16-21
● Mt 21:33-43,45-46

Saturday, Mar 14
● Mi 7:14-15,18-20
● Ps 103:1-4,9-12
● Lk 15:1-3,11-32

Sunday, Mar 15
● Ex 17:3-7
● Ps 95:1-2,6-7,8-9
● Rom 5:1-2,5-8
● Jn 4:5-42

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Times & Intentions —–—–
For Week of  March 9 to 15

Daily Readings —–————–—
For March 9 to 15



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Feb 29 5:30 p.m. 178
Mar 1     ___    _                  7:30 a.m. 176
Mar 1 9:00 a.m. 322
Mar 1 11:00 a.m. 273
Mar 1 6:30 p.m. 94

Parish Life —–—————––—

Total Actual Contributions

Weeks #35 (Weekend of Mar 1) $ 15,294.08

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $718,352.24  ~ Current: $685,171.82

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,727,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,465,520.95

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Parish Prayer Services at St. Philip’s
Join together on Sundays from 5-6 PM in the chapel, and the
2nd and 4th Thursdays of each month at 6 PM in the chapel.
We will pray for wisdom, understanding, patience and strength,
and to proclaim our faith together before Jesus Christ.

Bible Study Opportunity
Do you believe Jesus is the Way, the Truth, & the Life? Join
the Friday 10:00 AM bible study group to begin the new study
on March 20 by Ascension Press, presented by Marcellino
D’Ambrosio, Jeff Cavins and Edward Sri. Check out this site for
a preview: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RLU2nhFweGI
Workbooks for this series are approximately $33. If you would
like to join this study, or if you would like to be part of another
study, contact Nancy at ngoodman1@stphilipsbemidji.org or
441-4907.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families
of Robert Welle, brother of Paul Welle, Joyce
Rettinger, mother of Don Rettinger, and
Darlene Kloeppner. May they find rest and
peace, and may their families find comfort in God’s love.

FoodShare Drive This Weekend
The annual St. Philip’s FoodShare Drive is being held this

weekend.  The drive supports the work of the Bemidji Commu-
nity Food Shelf, which last year provided 925,000 pounds of
food to area residents who were facing food insecurity.

Need for such a program is obvious. The BCFS ranked as
the 15th busiest of the 331 in Minnesota eventhough the city is
the 71st largest in the state.

The Knights of Columbus have pledged to match the first
$500 donated during the weekend while four anonymous do-
nors have each pledged to match the second, third, fourth and
fifth $500 in donations.

If you forgot to bring your contribution to church today,
you may still drop off either money or food/goods during reg-
ular business hours at the Parish Office.

Living Stations of the Cross
Living Stations of the Cross has been a huge part of this parish.
Throughout the years, many people have been and continue to
be involved in the production of the enactment of the Passion
of Christ. To continue this great tradition, we would like to in-
vite new members to join the Living Stations cast. If you are
interested in this ministry, please reach out to Luke Alexander
@ 218-441-4908 for more information.

Sacramental Life ——————
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on April 5. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more
information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

Lenten Enrichment Ideas
During this season of Lent, there are
a variety of ways to deepen your relation-
ship with Jesus… Try attending a Daily Mass
during the week (the Daily Mass schedules
are located on page 2 of the bulletin), stop
by the Blessed Sacrament Chapel for some quiet time with
our Lord, or check out any of the following websites for a
variety of Lenten resources:

weare.franciscan.university/lent
dynamiccatholic.com (Best Lent Ever)

blessedisshe.net
proverb31.org

formed.org

Lost and Found
A gift card was recently found in the St. Philip’s parking lot. To
claim, call the Parish Office at 444-4262 to describe the card.

Hurley’s Religious Goods Sale!
Do you need gifts related to Lent, Easter, 1st Communion,
Confirmation, Weddings, or Baptisms? Hurley’s is coming to
St. Philip’s March 21-22, so you can find those items without
leaving Bemidji. Mark you calendars & make your lists, now!
A selection of items will be for sale after all weekend Masses.

Pastoral Council Elections are coming soon!
Our Pastoral Council enhances the decision-making process
of pastoral planning—helping to set goals and develop and
implement pastoral programs. The council serves in an advi-
sory role to the pastor. Meetings are held after evening Mass
the first Tuesday of each month. (Usually 10 to 11 meetings a
year.) Each council member term is for three years, with possi-
ble second term (total six years). The election process is
scheduled for early May with duties to start July 1. If you are
called to serve our parish in this capacity, get Information/
nomination forms in the Parish Office or at stphilipsbe-
midji.org. Names may be submitted to the nominating com-
mittee of the Pastoral Council by April 25.



St. Philip’s School Happenings —
We had a short week as conferences were held last Thursday,
and we had Friday off. We continue on our journey through Lent
with various activities in the school and classrooms. Next week
we are looking forward to “The Sound Exchange” visiting our
school on Thursday and performing for us.
Upcoming school events:
● Fri., March 13, 20, 27 & April 3: Fish Frys at St. Philip’s. 6th-
8th grades go to morning Mass. 2:30 PM: Stations of the
Cross in the gym for Kindergarten-5th grades. Families are
invited to attend.
● Tues., March 17: “Manufacture Your Future” program hosted

by LaValley Industries here at St. Philip’s for our 5th graders.
9:30 AM. Floor hockey. 7:15 AM. Team 4 vs. Team 3.

● Thurs., March 19: Floor Hockey. 7:15 AM. Team 2 vs. Team 1.

● Fri., March 27: End of 3rd Term. Parish “Day of Grace”.
(Reconciliation available 7:00 AM-7:00 PM)

● Last day for 7th graders at Bemidji Middle School.

● Mon., March 30: 6th graders start their last class of the day at
Bemidji Middle School.

● Wed., April 1: Living Stations of the Cross. 7:00 PM in the
church.

● Thurs., April 2: Spring Picture DayRosary at Havenwood Care Center
All are invited to join the folks at Havenwood to say the Rosary
on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month at 11 AM. If you
would be interested in helping out with this ministry, please
call Shirley at 218-556-0809.

Vocation Chalice Ministry
The purpose of the Vocation Chalice Ministry is to encourage families to pray and pro-
mote vocations to the Priesthood, Religious Life and all kinds of vocations in humanity.
The consecrated Chalice is a tangible reminder of this special intention for the Church.

Praying for vocations is the most powerful way to support vocations. When we pray for
vocations, we lift up to our Father those men and women whom He is calling to follow
Him in a very special way.

The chalice itself is a visual reminder of the importance of Christ’s body and blood as
central to our faith and the role of the priest at Mass.

Here’s how it works:
•  Each week at Sunday Mass, an assigned family is called by the Priest to come forward to receive the Chalice box and a

blessing.
•  The family that receives the Chalice, takes it home and puts it in a place of honor.
•  Each day for a week, the family prays for an increase and perseverance of vocations.
•  On the following Friday, the host family returns the Chalice to the church office for another family to take home.
•  Our Parish begins this ministry on the First Sunday of Lent: March 1st 2020.
•  A Chalice Box will be given to a family at each of the four weekend Masses.
•  You may sign up according to your convenience prescribing the date and time. Sign up by doing so on the ministry

scheduler online, or call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

Thank you for considering committing to be a part of the Vocation Chalice Ministry by receiving the Chalice and praying for
vocations.

May God bless you!

*The Chalice Boxes were handcrafted and donated by David and Cynthia Haskin (Lakesedge Woodcraft)

The first saved baby came during the first hour of the
Spring 2020 40 Days for Life campaign!  Find out more at
www.40daysforlife.com and sign up to receive daily devotion-
als, updates, and more from now until April 5th.

In conjunction with the current worldwide campaign:  Make
plans to attend St. Philip’s Parish 3rd Saturday of the Month
Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood on Saturday, March 21
from 10 - 11 AM.

HS Youth Group
Our next High School Youth Group will be Sunday, March 29
at noon until 3:00 PM. Come for pizza, prayer, fellowship and
snacks. We will meet in the cafeteria first then we will go to
Bemidji State University to play Knockerball. Pick up at Bemidji
State University. All high school students are invited to come.

Meditation Prayer
Interested in learning about Christian meditation and meeting
with others who want to grow in this reflective prayer? Learn
about the hows of meditation and how to deal with distrac-
tions. We will meet Thursdays from 5-6:00 PM at St. Philip’s
(room to be announced) during Lent. Call Tammy (444-4262)
if interested.

Wow! Wow! Wow!
Your amazing support made it possible for St. Philip’s School to
meet its $20,000 goal for the Catholic Schools Raffle. THANK
YOU! Every dollar stays here and benefits students. We will
announce school prize winners soon. The grand prize drawing
takes place March 12 at 11 AM. (Watch to see if you are a win-
ner at catholicunitedfinancial/raffle). This fundraising oppor-
tunity is made possible to Catholic United Financial. Thank you
to Doug Martinka our Catholic United Financial for helping to
coordinate this effort.

Thrivent Financial Choice Dollars can benefit St. Philip’s
Did you know you can direct your Thrivent Financial Choice Dol-
lars to St. Philip’s? March 31 is the deadline to designate these
charitable gifts. Ask your Thrivent Financial adviser for infor-
mation. Don’t let your Choice Dollars go unused. Thank you!



SUNDAY, MARCH 14
ST. PHILIP’S SOCIAL HALL

8:30 AM TO 10:30 AM

FREE WILL OFFERING

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Knights of Columbus Major Exemplification
The Walker/Hackensack Knights of Columbus Council is proud
to announce a Major Exemplification on March 28. This is an
opportunity for anyone who wishes to join this great organiza-
tion. It also is an opportune time for any 1st Degree members
to continue your journey to Knighthood. If anyone has ques-
tions, please contact Dan Shea, Membership Director at 218-
760-6616.

Congratulations to the following parishioners celebrating
milestone anniversaries in March:

March 5- Bryan & Sara LePier, 10 yrs.

March 10- Rich & Sheri Jahner, 30 yrs.

March 11- Chris & Kelly Keenan, 25 yrs.

March 16- Leonard & Eileen Christenson, 52 yrs.

March 20- Ken & Audrey Merschman, 66 yrs.

THANK YOU! The Newman Club would like to thank St.
Philip’s for their generous support of our bake sale fundraising
efforts. We are getting close to our goal and close to our de-
parture for our spring break mission trip March 7-14. We will
be heading to Memphis, TN and staying on the floor at a Bap-
tist Church that has generously offered their church to us. We
will be working in service to the aged, ill, and poor each day.
We will entertain & visit with the aged at local nursing homes
and with children at St. Jude’s Children’s Hospital. We will pre-
pare and serve foods for those in need at a St. Vincent de Paul
Center and other area soup kitchens. If you are able to provide
any further financial support, thank you! If not, please pray for
our travels, for us, and for those we encounter, that we find
Christ in them & they find Christ in us!

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot —–—
The Clothing Depot is searching for individuals to volunteer a
few hours a week doing a variety of tasks. They will work with
your schedule and are very flexible. The Depot is open Tues-
day through Saturday from 9:30 AM to 3:00 PM. If interested,
call Norma during business hours, 218-444-3835.

St. Philip’s Spring Gala 2020
Friday, May 1, 2020

Social Hour, 6 p.m. ~ Dinner, 7 p.m.
Hampton Inn South Shore

Conference Center
Buy your tickets now for this fun event to benefit St. Philip’s
School! Enjoy a delicious meal, auctions, and music. Tickets
are $100 each. Can’t attend? Sponsor a teacher!

NOW is the time to reserve your sponsor table. We are looking
for your creative donations for fun auction items. Tickets are
available in the Parish and School Offices or donate online at
stphilipsbemidji.org. To reserve your table or to donate items,
contact Kevin Erpelding at 218-766-6736.

All proceeds to benefit St. Philip’s School.

Project Rachel Ministry Confidential Phoneline
The Project Rachel Ministry confidential phoneline is now
available in the Diocese. This phoneline is meant to help
those who are post-abortive because they had an abortion,
they were the father of a child who was aborted, or they have
a family member impacted by abortion. The phone line will
be answered by Julie Krejci who participated in Project Rachel
training sponsored by the USCCB and has a M.A. in Counsel-
ing Psychology. The purpose of the helpline is not to provide
counseling but to refer the caller to others including priests
to allow for healing and reconciliation. The helpline number
is 218-470-0112 and the caller’s number is not identified by
the receiving number.

Friday,
March 13, 20, 27

April 3

4:30-6:30 p.m.
Take out available at east entrance.

WALLEYE DINNER MAC & CHEESE MEAL
with baked potato, coleslaw, roll,            with coleslaw, roll,

brownie & beverage.                brownie & beverage: $5
one fillet: $10 ● two fillets: $15

Volunteers may purchase a discounted dinner ticket ($5 for
one-filet dinner). To volunteer, follow the link at stphilipsbe-
midji.org (Volunteers must complete Safe Environment
Training). Questions? Call Maryhelen Chadwick at 218-444-
4262.



St. Philip’s Mission Statement:

To Accomplish God’s Work
Upcoming Retreats…

CHRIST THE KING RETREAT CENTER
621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313

HEALING RETREAT FOR MEN & WOMEN
Theme: “His Love is Everlasting”
Date: March 13 – 15, 2020
Presented by: Fr. Richard McAlear, OMI
Suggested Offering: $175 per person (includes $30 deposit
to reserve a room)

WOMEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: March 27 – 29, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a room)

MOTHERS, GRANDMOTHERS, DAUGHTERS, SISTERS,
FRIENDS RETREAT
Theme: “The Friendship of Women”
Date: Saturday, March 28, 2020 ● 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM
Presented by: Susan Stabile
Suggested Offering: $50 per person (includes lunch)

MEN & WOMEN’S SILENT LENTEN MIDWEEK RE-
TREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: March 31 – April 2, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a rm)

MEN & WOMEN’S SILENT HOLY WEEK RETREAT
Theme: “Were You There When They Crucified My
Lord?”
Date: April 8 – 11, 2020
Presented by: Fr. Bob Morin, OMI
Suggested Offering: $250 per person (includes $30 de-
posit to reserve a rm)

WOMEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: April 17 – 19, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a rm)

PARISH PROFESSIONALS
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: April 21 – 22, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team

Retrouvaille Marriage Help
Thinking about Separation or Divorce? Hurting? Angry? Feel
helpless? Retrouvaille is a lifeline for troubled marriages.
Couples learn the tools to rediscover each other and heal
their marriage. 100% confidential.

When: April 3-5, 2020
Where: Best Western Hotel, Eagan, MN

3450 Washington Dr, Eagan, MN 55122

Contact info: 800-470-2230
info@tcr-mn.org
http://www.helpourmarriage.org

Are you in a marriage
that might be abusive?
The National Domestic Violence Hotline offers
assessment and resources, and also includes a live chat
option. You can also call 800-799-7233. thehotline.org

 Catholics for Family Peace promotes a specifically
Catholic response to domestic violence.
catholicsforfamilypeace.org

 The US bishops’ document on domestic violence,
“When I Call for Help,” offers help and healing for both
victims and perpetrators of abuse.

 The website For Your Marriage provides an overview of
what domestic abuse looks like and how to seek healing.
foryourmarriage.org/domestic-violence

*Someone you know may be in an abusive relationship;
please encourage them to call the National Domestic Vio-
lence Hotline or look into any of the above resources.

Are you considering the Diaconate OR do you
know of a man in your parish who should?
If you are considering discerning a call to the Permanent Diaco-
nate, please read this announcement: The Permanent Diaconate
is a ministry of Word, Sacrament and Service. As  a ministry of
the Word, Deacons proclaim the Gospel during Mass and
through their lives. As a ministry of Sacrament, Deacons assist
at Mass and preside at baptisms, weddings, funerals and wake
services depending on the needs of the parish. And as a minis-
try of Service, deacons carry out all manner of works of charity
from visiting the sick, caring for the poor, and participating in
prison ministry among many other Corporal and Spiritual
Works of Mercy. There are currently five Deacon Candidates
discerning a call to the Permanent Diaconate who are in their
second year of formation – please pray for them. The next
group of men will gather for the first year of formation (called
the Aspirancy year) in 2021-2022. While this may seem well into
the future, if you are considering the Diaconate (or think some-
one else should) you are encouraged to talk with your priest
and to also contact Deacon Mark Krejci, Director of Deacon
Formation (mkrejci@crookston.org), so that they can both pray
for you and provide you with further information.

Lenten Activities
Extra Mass on Tuesdays—12:10 PM

Stay for a soup & sandwich luncheon following Mass.

Reconciliation—Fridays (6 PM)

Day of Grace—Friday, March 27 (7 AM-7 PM)
Priests will be available all day for the Sacrament of

Reconciliation in the Church and Chapel.

Stations of the Cross—Fridays in Lent
(2:30 PM in school gymnasium. 6:30 PM in church)

Living Stations of the Cross—
Wednesday, April 1 (7 PM)



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee

blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
Week of March 14/15

Sat., March 14  5:30 PM

Third Sunday of Lent

Sun., March 15  7:30 AM

Third Sunday of Lent

Sun., March 15  9:00 AM

Third Sunday of Lent

Sun., March 15  11:00 AM

Third Sunday of Lent

SACRISTAN HELP PLEASE Dan Shea Megan Kvidt Mary Herried

LECTOR Joe Czapiewski (1)
HELP PLEASE (2)

Cynthia Haskin (1)
Matthew Arel (2)

Daniel Froelich (1)
Mollie Rupp (2)

Elena Peterson (1)
Emily Vincent (2)

INTERCESSOR Germaine Cheslock Pam Murray Mark Studer (sub req.) Deacon Robb Naylor

ALTAR SERVER
Kolter Braunhausen
Drew Christianson
Nayeli Moreno

Henry McCrady
Jack McCrady (Mentor)

Edward Froelich
Sam Maus
Gerritt Vigen

Lily Larson
Mali McLean
HELP PLEASE

CAPTAIN HELP PLEASE Brad Arel HELP PLEASE HELP PLEASE

EMHC

Susie Dahle
Patti Sellon
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

Matthew Arel
Joyce Berg
April Boucher
Barry Karpinski

Katie Boell
Leslie Downs
Thomas Kern
Kimberly Prenosil
Stephanie Rupp
Mark Studer (sub req.)
Mary Varriano
George Whalen
HELP PLEASE

Abby Aylesworth
Mary Herried
Marcia Larson
Deacon Robb Naylor
Trudy Peterson
Yvonne Solheim
Jane Wilcox
Karen Williams
HELP PLEASE

USHER

Josh Christianson
Will Christianson
Dick Robinson
Michael Taviani

Ron Arel
Ephram Boucher
Bob Murray
HELP PLEASE

Mark Froelich
Zach Froelich (sub req.)
Charlie Maus
David Maus

Ryan Maki
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Marcia Larson
Becky Maki
Greg Maki
HELP PLEASE

GREETER Georgine Casement
Lois Jenkins

Jerry Sathre
Aveyn Zimmel

Becky Haskell
Jim Haskell

Rita Lauderbaugh
HELP PLEASE

INFORMATION
STATION

Karen Merschman HELP PLEASE

VOCATION
CHALICE

SIGN UP ONLINE OR
CALL THE OFFICE

SIGN UP ONLINE OR
CALL THE OFFICE

SIGN UP ONLINE OR
CALL THE OFFICE

SIGN UP ONLINE OR
CALL THE OFFICE

KC Pancake Breakfast
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